Bridgewood Estates HOA Board Meeting at HOA Office.  

Attended by, Tracy Butzko, Bob Marshall, Julie Dier, Diana Kuhr, Monty Laughlin and Dianne Matthes (on speaker phone)
March 21, 2018
The meeting was started at 5:45 p.m. 
The minutes from the October HOA board meeting were approved.

The financial report was reviewed, expenditures were within our budget year to date, actually only spent $3,000 from $12,000 of budget YTD.  The phone costs have not increased significantly since using  several home owners long distance numbers for the gate directory.
Old Business:

· Tracy reported that 5 more of the lights in Division I have been completed, only 1 or 2 more to go.  The savings will be significant now that all the lights are LED type;
· Roger inspected the fence along Jahn to the South of the 28th street entrance, since the posts feel sturdy, it was recommended that repairs be done rather than replacing the entire fence at this time.  Tracy will contact the person that does our fence repairs and get on her calendar.  Roger will also inspect the fence along Jahn to the North of the 30th Street gate and make recommendations of what may need to be done;
· One item that needs to be addressed when the HOA revisits the tree issue, is a recommendation for the height of the tree stumps that are being cut down.  

New Business: 
· Tracy recommended that the HOA Board look into Sperlonga, it is a credit reporting tool used to improve cash flow when home owners are consistently late in making their HOA dues payments, the HOA Board will set up a time to talk to Juanita to hear the benefits and make a decision whether to use it or not, if the HOA Board feels it is a good resource.  If it decided to try it, notice will need to be sent to all home owners, it was suggested that we use both snail mail and email;
· The Annual Garage Sale date was set for June 23, 2018, Dianne will contact the newspapers and put out the signs.

· Next board meeting is June 12, 5:30 p.m. at HOA Solutions office.
· Meeting adjourned.
Dianne Matthes, Bridgewood Estates HOA Secretary
